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Sec. 3121 -- Definitions

26 CFR 31.3121(d)-1:  Who are employees.(Also Secti ons 3306, 3401;
31.3306(i)-1, 31.3401(c)-1.)

HEADNOTE: 

Employment status under section 530(d) of the Revenue Act of 1978.

Guidelines are set forth for determining the employ ment status of a taxpayer
(technical service specialist) affected by section 530(d) of the Revenue Act
of 1978, as added by section 1706 of the Tax Reform  Act  of 1986. The
specialists are to be classified as employees under  generally applicable
common law standards.

Text:

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

ISSUE

In the situations described below, are the individu als employees under
the common law rules for purposes of the Federal In surance Contributions
Act (FICA), the Federal Unemployment Tax Act (FUTA) , and  the Collection
of Income Tax at Source on Wages (chapters 21, 23, and 24 respectively,
subtitle C, Internal Revenue Code)?  These situatio ns illustrate the
application of section 530(d) of the Revenue Act of  1978, 1978-3 (Vol.
1) C.B. 119 (the 1978 Act), which was added by section 1706(a) of the
Tax Reform Act of 1986, 1986- 3 (Vol. 1) C.B. 698 ( the 1986 Act)
(generally effective for services performed and rem uneration paid after
December 31, 1986).

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

FACTS

In each factual situation, an individual worker (In dividual), pursuant
to an arrangement between one person (Firm) and <Page 297> another
person (Client), provides services for the Client a s an engine er,
designer, drafter, computer programmer, systems ana lyst, or other
similarly skilled worker engaged in a similar line of work.
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Situation 1

The Firm is engaged in the business of providing te mporary technical
services to its clients.  The Firm maintains a rost er of workers who are
available to provide technical services to prospect i ve clients.  The
Firm does not train the workers but determines the services that the
workers are qualified to perform based on informati on submitted by the
workers.

The Firm has entered into a contract with the Clien t.  The contract
states that the Firm i s to provide the Client with workers to perform
computer programming services meeting specified qua lifications for a
particular project.  The Individual, a computer pro grammer, enters into
a contract with the Firm to perform services as a c omputer programm er
for the Client's project, which is expected to last  less than one year.
The Individual is one of several programmers provid ed by the Firm to the
Client.  The Individual has not been an employee of  or performed
services for the Client (or any predecesso r or affiliated corporation of
the Client) at any time preceding the time at which  the Individual
begins performing services for the Client. Also, th e Individual has not
been an employee of or performed services for or on  behalf of the Firm
at any time pre ceding the time at which the Individual begins perf orming
services for the Client.  The Individual's contract  with the Firm states
that the Individual is an independent contractor wi th respect to
services performed on behalf of the Firm for the Cl ient.

The Individual and the other programmers perform the s ervices under the
Firm's contract with the Client.  During the time t he Individual is
performing services for the Client, even though the  Individual retains
the right to perform services for other persons,  substantially all of
the Individual's working time is devoted to perform ing services for the
Client. A significant portion of the services are p erformed on the
Client's premises. The Individual reports to the Fi rm by accounting for
time worked and describ ing the progress of the work.  The Firm pays the
Individual and regularly charges the Client for the  services performed
by the Individual. The Firm generally does not pay individuals who
perform services for the Client unless the Firm pro vided such
individ uals to the Client.

The work of the Individual and other programmers is  regularly reviewed
by the Firm.  The review is based primarily on repo rts by the Client
about the performance of these workers.  Under the contract between the
Individual and the Firm,  the Firm may terminate its relationship with
the Individual if the review shows that he or she i s failing to perform
the services contracted for by the Client.  Also, t he Firm will replace
the Individual with another worker if the Individua l's services ar e
unacceptable to the Client.  In such a case, howeve r, the Individual
will nevertheless receive his or her hourly pay for  the work completed.

Finally, under the contract between the Individual and the Firm, the
Individual is prohibited from performing ser vices directly for the
Client and, under the contract between the Firm and  the Client, the
Client is prohibited from receiving services from t he Individual for a
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period of three months following the termination of  services by the
Individual for the Client on behalf of the Firm.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Situation 2

The Firm is a technical services firm that supplies  clients with
technical personnel.  The Client requires the servi ces of a systems
analyst to complete a project and contacts the Firm  to obtain  such an
analyst.  The Firm maintains a roster of analysts a nd refers such an
analyst, the Individual, to the Client.  The Indivi dual is not
restricted by the Client or the Firm from providing  services to the
general public while performing services for th e Client and in fact does
perform substantial services for other persons duri ng the period the
Individual is working for the Client.  Neither the Firm nor the Client
has priority on the services of the Individual.  Th e Individual does not
report, directly or indirectly, to the Firm after the beginning of t he
assignment to the Client concerning (1) hours worke d by the Individual,
(2) progress on the job, or (3) expenses incurred b y the Individual in
performing services for the Client.  No reports (in cluding reports of
time worked or progress on the job) made by the Ind ividual to the Client
are provided by the Client to the Firm.

If the Individual ceases providing services for the  Client prior to
completion of the project or if the Individual's wo rk product is
otherwise unsatisfactory, the Client may seek damag es from the
Individual.  However, in such circumstances, the Cl ient may not seek
damages from the Firm, and the Firm is not required  to replace the
Individual.  The Firm may not terminate the service s of the Individual
while he or she is performing services for the Clie nt and may not
otherwise affect the relationship between the Clien t and the Individual.
Neither the Individual nor the Client is prohibited  for any period after
termination of the Individua l's services on this job from contracting
directly with the other.  For referring the Individ ual to the Client,
the Firm receives a flat fee that is fixed prior to  the Individual's
commencement of services for the Client and is unre lated to the number
of h ours and quality of work performed by the Individua l.  The
Individual is not paid by the Firm either directly or indirectly.  No
payment made by the Client to the Individual reduce s the amount of the
fee that the Client is otherwise required to pay th e Fir m.  The
Individual is performing services that can be accom plished without the
Individual's receiving direction or control as to h ours, place of work,
sequence, or details of work.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Situation 3

The Firm, a company engaged in furnishing client fi rms with technical
personnel, is contacted by the Client, who is in ne ed of the services of
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a drafter for a particular project, which is expect ed to last less than
one year.  The Firm recruits the Individual to perf orm the drafting
services for the Client.  The Individual performs s ubstantially all of
the services for the Client at the office of the Cl ient, using materials
and equipment of the Cl ient.  The services are performed under the
supervision of employees of the Client.  The Indivi dual reports to the
Client on a regular basis.  The Individual is paid by the Firm based on
the number of hours the Individual has worked for t he Client, as
repo rted to the Firm by the Client or as reported by th e Individual and
confirmed by the Client.  The Firm has no obligatio n to pay the
Individual if the Firm does not receive payment for  the Individual's
services from the Client.  For recruiting the Indiv idua l for the Client,
the Firm receives a flat fee that is fixed prior to  the <Page 298>
Individual's commencement of services for the Clien t and is unrelated to
the number of hours and quality of work performed b y the Individual.
However, the Firm does receiv e a reasonable fee for performing the
payroll function.  The Firm may not direct the work  of the Individual
and has no responsibility for the work performed by  the Individual.  The
Firm may not terminate the services of the Individu al.  The Client may
term inate the services of the Individual without liabil ity to either the
Individual or the Firm.  The Individual is permitte d to work for another
firm while performing services for the Client, but does in fact work for
the Client on a substantially full-time b asis.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

LAW AND ANALYSIS

This ruling provides guidance concerning the factor s that are used to
determine whether an employment relationship exists  between the
Individual and the Firm for federal employment tax purp oses and applies
those factors to the given factual situations to de termine whether the
Individual is an employee of the Firm for such purp oses.  The ruling
does not reach any conclusions concerning whether a n employment
relationship for federal employment  tax purposes exists between the
Individual and the Client in any of the factual sit uations.

Analysis of the preceding three fact situations req uires an examination
of the common law rules for determining whether the  Individual is an
employee with respect to either the Firm or the Client, a determination
of whether the Firm or the Client qualifies for emp loyment tax relief
under section 530(a) of the 1978 Act, and a determi nation of whether any
such relief is denied the Firm under section 530(d)  of the 1978  Act
(added by section 1706 of the 1986 Act).

An individual is an employee for federal employment  tax purposes if the
individual has the status of an employee under the usual common law
rules applicable in determining the employer-employ ee relationship.
Guides for determining that status are found in the following three
substantially similar sections of the Employment Ta x Regulations:
sections 31.3121(d)-1(c); 31.3306(i)- 1; and 31.340 1(c)-1.

These sections provide that generally the relations hip of emplo yer and
employee exists when the person or persons for whom  the services are
performed have the right to control and direct the individual who
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performs the services, not only as to the result to  be accomplished by
the work but also as to the details and me ans by which that result is
accomplished.  That is, an employee is subject to t he will and control
of the employer not only as to what shall be done b ut as to how it shall
be done.  In this connection, it is not necessary t hat the employer
actually direct or control the manner in which the services are
performed; it is sufficient if the employer has the  right to do so.

Conversely, these sections provide, in part, that i ndividuals (such as
physicians, lawyers, dentists, contractors, and sub contractors) who
f ollow an independent trade, business, or profession , in which they
offer their services to the public, generally are n ot employees.

Finally, if the relationship of employer and employ ee exists, the
designation or description of the relationship by t he part ies as
anything other than that of employer and employee i s immaterial.  Thus,
if such a relationship exists, it is of no conseque nce that the employee
is designated as a partner, coadventurer, agent, in dependent contractor,
or the like.

As an aid to deter mining whether an individual is an employee under t he
common law rules, twenty factors or elements have b een identified as
indicating whether sufficient control is present to  establish an
employer- employee relationship.  The twenty factor s have been devel oped
based on an examination of cases and rulings consid ering whether an
individual is an employee.  The degree of importanc e of each factor
varies depending on the occupation and the factual context in which the
services are performed.  The twenty factors  are designed only as guides
for determining whether an individual is an employe e; special scrutiny
is required in applying the twenty factors to assur e that formalistic
aspects of an arrangement designed to achieve a par ticular status do not
obscure the s ubstance of the arrangement (that is, whether the p erson or
persons for whom the services are performed exercis e sufficient control
over the individual for the individual to be classi fied as an employee).
The twenty factors are described below:

1. Instruc tions.  A worker who is required to comply with other pers ons'
instructions about when, where, and how he or she i s to work is
ordinarily an employee.  This control factor is pre sent if the person or
persons for whom the services are performed have th e righ t  to require
compliance with instructions.  See, for example, Rev. Rul. 68-598,
1968-2 C.B. 464, and Rev. Rul. 66- 381, 1966-2 C.B. 449.

2. Training.  Training a worker by requiring an experienced empl oyee to
work with the worker, by corresponding with th e worker, by requiring the
worker to attend meetings, or by using other method s, indicates that the
person or persons for whom the services are perform ed want the services
performed in a particular method or manner.  See Rev. Rul. 70-630,
1970-2 C.B. 229.

3. Integration.  Integration of the worker's services into the busi ness
operations generally shows that the worker is subje ct to direction and
control.  When the success or continuation of a bus iness depends to an
appreciable degree upon the performance of  certain services, the workers
who perform those services must necessarily be subj ect to a certain
amount of control by the owner of the business.  Se e United States v.
Silk,  331 U.S. 704 (1947), 1947-2 C.B. 167.
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4. Services Rendered Personally.  If the services must be rendered
personally, presumably the person or persons for wh om the services are
performed are interested in the methods used to acc omplish the work a s
well as in the results.  See Rev. Rul. 55-695, 1955-2 C.B. 410.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

5. Hiring, Supervising, and Paying Assistants.  If the person or persons
for whom the services are performed hire, supervise , and pay assistants,
that factor generally shows control over the worker s on the j ob.
However, if one worker hires, supervises, and pays the other assistants
pursuant to a contract under which the worker agree s to provide
materials and labor and under which the worker is r esponsible only for
the attainment of a result, this factor indic ates an independent
contractor status.  Compare Rev. Rul. 63-115, 1963-1 C.B. 178, with Rev.
Rul. 55-593, 1955-2 C.B. 610.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

6. Continuing Relationship.  A continuing relationship between the worker
and the person or persons for whom the services are  performed indicates
that an employer-employee relationship exists.  A c ontinuing
relationship may exist where work is performed at f requently recurring
although irregular intervals.  See United States v. Silk.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

7. Set Hours of Work.  The establishment of set hours of work by the
person or persons for whom the services are perform ed is a factor
indicating control.  See Rev. Rul. 73-591, 1973-2 C.B. 337. <Page 299> 

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

8. Full Time Required.   If the worker must devote substantially full
time to the business of the person or persons for w hom the services are
performed, such person or persons have control over  the amount of  time
the worker spends working and impliedly restrict th e worker from doing
other gainful work.  An independent contractor, on the other hand, is
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free to work when and for whom he or she chooses.  See Rev. Rul. 56-
694, 1956-2 C.B. 694.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

9. Doing Work on Employer's Premises.   If the work is performed on the
premises of the person or persons for whom the serv ices are performed,
that factor suggests control over the worker, espec ially if the work
could be done elsewhere.  Rev. Rul. 56-660, 1956-2 C.B. 693.  Work done
off the premises of the person or persons receiving  the services, such
as at the office of the worker, indicates some free dom from control.
However, this fact by itself does not mean that the worker is not an
employee.  The importance of this factor depends on  the nature of the
service involved and the extent to which an employe r generally would
require that employees perform such services on the  employer's premises.
Control over  the place of work is indicated when the person or persons
for whom the services are performed have the right to compel the worker
to travel a designated route, to canvass a territor y within a certain
time, or to work at specific places as required.  S ee Rev. Rul. 56-694.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

10. Order or Sequence Set.   If a worker must perform services in the
order or sequence set by the person or persons for whom the services are
performed, that factor shows that the worker is not  free to foll ow the
worker's own pattern of work but must follow the es tablished routines
and schedules of the person or persons for whom the  services are
performed. Often, because of the nature of an occup ation, the person or
persons for whom the services are performe d do not set the order of the
services or set the order infrequently.  It is suff icient to show
control, however, if such person or persons retain the right to do so.
See Rev. Rul. 56-694.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

11. Oral or Written Reports.   A requirement that the worker submit
regular or written reports to the person or persons  for whom the
services are performed indicates a degree of contro l.  See Rev. Rul.
70-3 09, 1970-1 C.B. 199, and Rev. Rul. 68- 248, 1968-1 C.B. 431.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

12. Payment by Hour, Week, Month.   Payment by the hour, week, or month
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generally points to an employer-employee relationsh ip, provided that
this method of payment is not just a convenient way  of paying a lu mp sum
agreed upon as the cost of a job.  Payment made by the job or on a
straight commission generally indicates that the wo rker is an
independent contractor. See Rev. Rul. 74-389, 1974-2 C.B. 330.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

13. Payment of Business and/or Traveling Expenses.   If the person or
persons for whom the services are performed ordinar ily pay the worker's
business and/or traveling expenses, the worker is o rdinarily an
employee.  An employer, to be able to control expens es, generally
retains the right to regulate and direct the worker 's business
activities.  See Rev. Rul. 55-144, 1955-1 C.B. 483.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

14. Furnishing of Tools and Materials.   The fact that the person or
persons for whom the services are performed furnish  significant tools,
materials, and other equipment tends to show the ex istence of an
employer- employee relationship.  See Rev. Rul. 71-524, 1971-2 C.B. 346.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

15. Significant Investment.   If the worker invests in facilities that
are used by the worker in performing services and a re not typically
maintained by employees (such as the maintenance of  an office rented  at
fair value from an unrelated party), that factor te nds to indicate that
the worker is an independent contractor.  On the ot her hand, lack of
investment in facilities indicates dependence on th e person or persons
for whom the services are performed for such facilities and,
accordingly, the existence of an employer-employee relationship.  See
Rev. Rul. 71-524. Special scrutiny is required with  respect to certain
types of facilities, such as home offices.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

16. Realization of Profit or Loss.   A worker who can realize a profit or
suffer a loss as a result of the worker's services (in addition to the
profit or loss ordinarily realized by employees) is  generally an
independent contractor, but the worker who cannot i s an employee.  See
Rev. Rul. 70-309.  For example, if the worker is su bject to a real risk
of economic loss due to significant investments or a bona fide liability
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for expenses, such as salary payment s to unrelated employees, that
factor indicates that the worker is an independent contractor.  The risk
that a worker will not receive payment for his or h er services, however,
is common to both independent contractors and emplo yees and thus does
not const itute a sufficient economic risk to support treatme nt as an
independent contractor.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

17. Working for More Than One Firm at a Time.   If a worker performs more
than de minimis services for a multiple of unrelate d persons or firms at
the same time, that factor generally indicates that  the work er is an
independent contractor.  See Rev. Rul. 70-572, 1970-2 C.B. 221.
However, a worker who performs services for more th an one person may be
an employee of each of the persons, especially wher e such persons are
part of the same service arrangement.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

18. Making Service Available to General Public.   The fact that a worker
makes his or her services available to the general public on a regular
and consistent basis indicates an independent contr actor relati onship.
See Rev. Rul. 56-660.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

19. Right to Discharge.   The right to discharge a worker is a factor
indicating that the worker is an employee and the p erson possessing the
right is an employer.  An employer exercises contro l through the threat
of dismissal, which causes the worker to obey the e mployer's
instructions. An independent contractor, on the oth er hand, cannot be
fired so long as the independent contractor produce s a result that meets
the contract specifications.  Rev. Rul. 75-4 1, 1975-1 C.B. 323.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

20. Right to Terminate.   If the worker has the right to end his or her
relationship with the person for whom the services are performed at any
time he or she wishes without incurring liability, that factor indicates
an employer-employee relationship.  See Rev. Rul. 70-309.
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Rev. Rul. 75-41 considers the employment tax status  of individuals
performing services for a physician's professional service corporation.
The corporation is in the business of providing a v ariety of serv ices to
professional people and firms (subscribers), includ ing the services of
secretaries, nurses, dental hygienists, and other s imilarly trained
personnel.  The individuals who are to perform the services are
recruited by the corporation, paid by the cor poration, assigned to jobs,
and provided with employee benefits by the corporat ion.  Individuals who
enter into contracts with the corporation agree the y will not contract
directly with any subscriber to which they are assi gned for at least
three months af ter cessation of their contracts with the corporati on.
The corporation assigns the individual to the subsc riber to work on the
subscriber's premises with the subscriber's equipme nt.  Subscribers have
the right to require that an individual furnished b y th e corporation
cease <Page 300> providing services to them, and they have the furth er
right to have such individual replaced by the corpo ration within a
reasonable period of time, but the subscribers have  no right to affect
the contract between the individu al and the corporation.  The
corporation retains the right to discharge the indi viduals at any time.
Rev. Rul. 75-41 concludes that the individuals are employees of the
corporation for federal employment tax purposes.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Rev. Rul. 70-309 considers the employment tax statu s of certain
individuals who perform services as oil well pumper s for a corporation
under contracts that characterize such individuals as independent
cont ractors.  Even though the pumpers perform their ser vices away from
the headquarters of the corporation and are not giv en day-to-day
directions and instructions, the ruling concludes t hat the pumpers are
employees of the corporation because the pumpers pe rf orm their services
pursuant to an arrangement that gives the corporati on the right to
exercise whatever control is necessary to assure pr oper performance of
the services; the pumpers' services are both necess ary and incident to
the business conducted by th e corporation; and the pumpers are not
engaged in an independent enterprise in which they assume the usual
business risks, but rather work in the course of th e corporation's trade
or business.  See also Rev. Rul. 70-630, 1970-2 C.B. 229, which
considers t he employment tax status of salesclerks furnished b y an
employee service company to a retail store to perfo rm temporary services
for the store.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Section 530(a) of the 1978 Act, as amended by secti on 269(c) of the Tax
Equity and Fiscal Responsibility Act of 1982, 1982- 2 C.B. 462, 536,
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provides, for purposes of the employment taxes unde r subtitle C of  the
Code, that if a taxpayer did not treat an individua l as an employee for
any period, then the individual shall be deemed not  to be an employee,
unless the taxpayer had no reasonable basis for not  treating the
individual as an employee.  For any period after December 31, 1978, this
relief applies only if both of the following consis tency rules are
satisfied:  (1) all federal tax returns (including information returns)
required to be filed by the taxpayer with respect t o the individual for
the period are filed on a basis consistent with the taxpayer's tre atment
of the individual as not being an employee ("report ing consistency
rule"), and (2) the taxpayer (and any predecessor) has not treated any
individual holding a substantially similar position  as an em ployee for
purposes of the employment taxes for periods beginn ing after December
31, 1977 ("substantive consistency rule").

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

The determination of whether any individual who is treated as an
employee holds a position substantially similar to the position held by
an individual whom the taxpayer would otherwise be permitted to treat  as
other than an employee for employment tax purposes under section 530(a)
of the 1978 Act requires an examination of all the facts and
circumstances, including particularly the activitie s and functions
performed by the individuals. Differences in the po sitions held by the
respective individuals that result from the taxpaye r's treatment of one
individual as an employee and the other individual as other than an
employee (for example, that the former individual i s a participant in
the taxpayer's qualified pe nsion plan or health plan and the latter
individual is not a participant in either) are to b e disregarded in
determining whether the individuals hold substantia lly similar
positions.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Section 1706(a) of the 1986 Act added to section 53 0 of the 1978 Act a
new subsection (d), which provides an exception wit h respect to the
treatment of certain workers.  Section 530(d) provi des that section  530
shall not apply in the case of an individual who, p ursuant to an
arrangement between the taxpayer and another person , provides services
for such other person as an engineer, designer, dra fter, computer
programmer, systems analyst, or other similarly s killed worker engaged
in a similar line of work.  Section 530(d) of the 1 978 Act does not
affect the determination of whether such workers ar e employees under the
common law rules.  Rather, it merely eliminates the  employment tax
relief under section 530(a ) of the 1978 Act that would otherwise be
available to a taxpayer with respect to those worke rs who are determined
to be employees of the taxpayer under the usual com mon law rules.
Section 530(d) applies to remuneration paid and ser vices rendered after
December 31, 1986.
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The Conference Report on the 1986 Act discusses the  effect of section
530(d) as follows:

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

The Senate amendment applies whether the services o f [technical service
workers] are provided by the firm to only one clien t during the year or
to more than one client, and whether or not such in dividuals h ave been
designated or treated by the technical services fir m as independent
contractors, sole proprietors, partners, or employe es of a personal
service corporation controlled by such individual.  The effect of the
provision cannot be avoided by claims tha t such technical service
personnel are employees of personal service corpora tions controlled by
such personnel.  For example, an engineer retained by a technical
services firm to provide services to a manufacturer  cannot avoid the
effect of this provision by organizing a corporation that he or she
controls and then claiming to provide services as a n employee of that
corporation.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

. . .  [T]he provision does not apply with respect to individuals who
are classified, under the generally applicable comm on law standards, as
employees of a business that is a client of the tec hnical servic es firm.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

2 H.R. Rep. No. 99-841 (Conf. Rep.), 99th Cong., 2d  Sess. II-834 to 835
(1986).

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

Under the facts of Situation 1, the legal relations hip is between the
Firm and the Individual, and the Firm retains the r ight of control to
insure that the services are performed in a satisfa ctory fashion.  The
fact that the Client may also exercise some degree of control over the
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Individual does not indicate that the individual is  not an employee.
Therefore, in Situation 1, the Individual is an emp loyee of the Firm
under the common law rules.  The facts in  Situation 1 involve an
arrangement among the Individual, Firm, and Client,  and the services
provided by the Individual are technical services. Accordingly, the Firm
is denied section 530 relief under section 530(d) o f the 1978 Act (as
added by section 170 6 of the 1986 Act), and no relief is available with
respect to any employment tax liability incurred in  Situation 1.  The
analysis would not differ if the facts of Situation  1 were changed to
state that the Individual provided the technical se rvices throug h a
personal service corporation owned by the Individua l.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

In Situation 2, the Firm does not retain any right to control the
performance of the services by the Individual and, thus, no employment
relationship exists between the Individual and the Firm.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

In Situation 3, the Firm does not control the perfo rmance of the
services of the Individual, and the Firm has no rig ht to affect the
relationship between the Client and the Individual.   Consequently, no
employment relationship exists between the Firm and th e Individual.

Rev. Rul. 87-41, 1987-1 CB 296 -- IRC Sec. 3121

HOLDINGS

Situation 1.  The Individual is an employee of the Firm under th e common
law rules.  Relief under section 530 of the 1978 Ac t is not available to
the Firm because of the provisions of section 530(d ) .

Situation 2.  The Individual is not an employee of the Firm unde r the
common law rules. <Page 301> 

Situation 3.  The Individual is not an employee of the Firm unde r the
common law rules.

Because of the application of section 530(b) of the  1978 Act, no
infe rence should be drawn with respect to whether the I ndividual in
Situations 2 and 3 is an employee of the Client for  federal employment
tax purposes.


